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Wow! What a year so far, and we still have much to do. Thank you 
fellow Lions, Lioness’ and Leo’s for all your hard work. You are 
doing Grrrreat! I have thoroughly enjoyed all of the visits thus far 
and I look forward to visiting with the last few real soon. Thank you 
C/S Dick and to all the club secretaries and presidents for working 
with us to get this done.

I can’t put into words the pride I feel each time I leave your club 
after a visit. When I hear about all the great things you are doing 
in your communities I just swell up and overfl ow with pride. I feel 
so fortunate to play a small part in what you do and thank you for allowing me to be your 
representative to the Multiple and International. 

I have been asking you this year to increase your support of LCIF, City of Hope and our 
Operation Friendship. I am happy to report that there has been a signifi cant increase in these 
areas, but we can’t stop now. Your, “digging in your pockets”, when I challenged you at the 
District Meeting was unbelievable and you donated or promised $4,500 in just 15 minutes. 
That’s the Lions of A-2!  We are looking forward to our trip to the City of Hope on April 3rd 
and I know PDG Betty will be just as proud of you as I am when she presents our support.

Lion Christie and I had the opportunity to support Operation Friendship this year with our 
labor as well as our love. If you haven’t been, then you are missing an opportunity to have 4 
days of, ”The moment I became  a Lion” . We all know when we were inducted into Lions, 
but it might have been months later when you grew your whiskers. I remember mine like 
it was yesterday, even though it was 20 years ago. At my fi rst white cane day I had been a 
Lion for 5 months. A car stopped at the fl ashing red light downtown, I gave my best pitch 
as to who we were and what we were doing. The 40 something lady in the car said, “I know 
who you are, you gave me my fi rst pair of glasses when I was 8 years old, and I was able to 
see the chalkboard for the fi rst time”. She dropped a $20 dollar bill in my basket and as she 
drove away she said, “See you next year”.  I was hooked. Well, if you want a whole weekend 
of those moments join the fun in Ensenada. Congrats to the committee and a big thank you to 
all that attended. 

One of a Governors highest honor is to induct and welcome new members into the club and 
our International organization. I have had the privilege to induct many new members, even a 
furry one at The Kings meeting. See the picture. Club presidents, thank you for allowing me 
that opportunity.

Let’s have a little fun in Cayucos and then get back to the work we do so well. I’ll ask you 
again, “Lions, Can You See Us Now?”
Proud to serve with you,
Gov. Craig 
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1st VDG
Hello Lions Family.
I hope you are all doing well and you each enjoyed a much-deserved spring 
break and Easter vacation. There is so much I need to tell you, I don’t know 
where to begin. So let me start with our convention. We will be having it 
again in Cayucos. If you have never been there. You really should go. I 
have been there several times and it is such a beautiful place on the coast. 
Other districts are now starting to take note of what we do over in Cayucos, 
everything from our growing food fairs to our banquets. This year, we will 
be having it from the 22nd to the 24th of April. So mark your calendars and 
join us in this important event. Last year, they had a dunk tank, which I was 
really not looking forward to this year and I’m happy that has now changed. 
Our district governor has not told us what it has changed to, so I am still a little scared. The dunk tank was fun and it 
raised a lot of money but it was cold and when you dropped into the tank the backseat would hit you in the back so I 
had bruises for a few days so whenever I see a dunk tank I start a shiver.
The next event to mark on our calendars is our offi cers’ training on 21st May. I am asking for all of the presidents of 
the clubs to get out there for a pre-presidents meeting, and try to put together a list of goals and membership plans, 
and forecasts for your club. I will be awarding all the club presidents who would attend this meeting. This will also be 
a good chance to meet your year of presidents within your district, region, and zone. Your class of presidents for the 
up-and-coming year can make your events even bigger for your club. It is my intent to work together with all the club 
presidents this coming term to strengthen our districts and clubs, and to have fun while we are doing it. The incoming 
district offi cers consisting of the region chairs, zone chairs, secretaries-treasurers and others will be having a retreat 
up at Bearskin Meadows camp so that we can start to shape the coming term. I’m hoping to have all of the goals and 
activities plans for both membership and leadership posted on our website and distributed through our newsletter so 
everyone would know the directions we are be moving towards to.
I have mentioned in the last newsletter that I wanted to get a historical book made of our district and I have picked a 
district historian to collect all the information and to start the organization this book so that it will be ready by 2020. 
Our hundredth year anniversary of our district, Kelby Hargraves, grandson of Herb Hargraves, was an International 
Director who helped form our district. He was our club secretary for the Fresno Host Lions Club and after his passing, 
his father took over and became secretary until he passed away. When he left that position vacant, our club’s member, 
Bob Thomas took over as secretary. It is kind of funny when you think that when we turn 100 years old as a district and 
as a club, we only have had three secretaries in our club. Kelby Hargraves is a perfect choice to help start our district 
historical book for reasons that since he was a little child, he has been brought up knowing and 
going to Lions functions and watching his dad and grandfather build our district.
I believe that we need to improve on three things to improve our district. This is not because we are 
not doing them, but it’s more about getting the word out to let more people know more about the 
fun and experiences they can get through these three events which I will be talking about. The fi rst 
one is we have some of the world’s best leadership schools around. I have been in the military for 
20 years until I retired. For every quarter of every year that I was in the service, which is at least 
80 times not counting boot camp and other specialty training, I have had to go through leadership 
classes. I was an instructor for short time which I had to pass an extensive leadership class for 
instructing. When I was told to go through a Lions Leadership class as you could imagine, I rolled 
my eyeballs back and thought to myself, “Oh great, another leadership class and with the Lions of 
all things”. I was quite surprised when I found out the quality of leadership that they are teaching 
there. As I have mentioned, I think it is one of the best in the world which any business could learn its techniques and 
improve their businesses and we as a Lions could defi nitely use these information to our clubs and district in regards 
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to all the things that are happening. We need to grow leaders. We need to make leaders ready to step up and take on 
positions in our district and club.
Secondly, we need to come together to have more fun. Fellowship with other Lions in my humble opinion is very 
important. This is also very true with other clubs ... for our club. Please send me the dates of your largest fundraisers so 
that I can try my hardest to attend them and so also we don’t schedule district meetings at the same time. I am starting 
a district bowling league and we already have a committee formed to oversee this project. I imagine that this event will 
get bigger and popular for every year we have these leagues, the same as our food fairs. And get your clubs out there to 
visit other clubs. This too can be a lot of fun and allow your members to see how other clubs function.
Lastly LCIF, our foundation is another area where I would like to see growth. We have used matching grants in the past 
from our foundation, LCIF, and recently we have used it to help build an amphitheater up at Bearskin Meadows Camp. 
We’ve used it for the rim fi re and I’m sure that we will be using it again. We are the second largest district but we have 
the lowest amount of collected funds. Please budget for your next year to make your club a 100% actively-participating 
club. This is $20 for each member in your club, you will get a banner patch for your club and a lapel pin. It is a small 
amount but it goes a long way in helping out other people. A lot of us do not realize about the expense on our one 
dollar, one shot for the measles initiative. If you go elsewhere outside of the United States and try to get a vaccination 
shot for only a dollar you won’t be able to fi nd it. Our dollar stretches because of our foundation being so big and for 
what we do as an organization. This is why the Lions Club International has been around for a hundred years. It is 
because we have a foundation that is able to stretch the dollar and make things happen. This is our foundation. It is 
something we should be very proud of and for all the things that it does to help out. Please help by budgeting for it in 
your New Year, become a 100% club and help get our numbers up.
As a quick reminder. Please send any changes of your meeting place, meeting times, or any other club changes to 
Lion Cindy Copner Aguilar lioncindy128@yahoo.com. She will be the incoming District Secretary and she is also 
the District Directory Chairperson. Also, I am hoping to get all of the incoming presidents picture for our directory, I 
know this will be challenging but if we are able to get the presidents for the pre-presidents meeting to go we can take 
the pictures there. If not, please send them in so that we are able to put them in our directory. For all of the incoming 
presidents that we do not have a picture for once we go to print we will add in our own picture of something related 
to Lions like a cartoon or Lions logo. The District Directory is one of the most diffi cult things to put together which 
is always faced with a lot of criticism with the mistakes. Therefore, we are trying to eliminate as many mistakes as 
possible with having the correct email addresses, meeting addresses, and telephone numbers, etc. as correct as possible. 
I hope that you’re able to make Lion Cindy’s job a little easier by getting her the information needed to make our 
directory one of the best out of our multiple districts. This is our plea for your help and I know that our directory will 
be the best out of our multiple district
I’m so very proud of this district and for everything that we do. If you made it to the last MD-4 Convention, you 
would know what I’m talking about. Lion David Beeman, our district’s GMT again announced all of the fl ags at the 
fl ag ceremony. I was sitting with another club when I heard whispers that he must have pictures of each the fl ags. I 
whispered back that all he has is a roster of names, no pictures and the fl ags are sometimes not in the order that they 
should be in. Way to go, Lion Dave! Next was our Centennial Chair, Lion Lydia Martinez. She is by far way ahead 
of everyone in the Multiple District for our upcoming Centennial celebration. She really has set a high standard high. 
Great job, Lion Lydia. It seemed like whatever was happening at the Multiple District, it kept coming back to, “WOW 
did you see what 4-A2 is doing?” Even the way the convention was ran this year compared to our previous conventions 
and how much better it was done, fantastic job! PDG Lion Betty Morris and her team for the convention, in Visalia 
set such a high standard. Other districts are now following the examples of what we did here. We are the best district 
within our multiple and I am so proud to be a part of it. Thank you all so much for what you do and I will see you all in 
Cayucos.
1VDG Al
“I appeal to you Lions, you who have your sight, your hearing, you who are strong and brave and kind. Will you not 
constitute yourselves Knights of the Blind in this crusade against darkness?”

~Helen Keller
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Cccccccccccccccccccccccclub Succes 

                           
MJF Lion Chiragkumar “Kevin” Patel  
2nd Vice District Governor (2015-2016) 
& his wife MJF Lion Falguni Patel 

Dear Lions, Lionesses & Leos, 
Please accept my lionistic salute & Namaste! 

It has been my wonderful experience to learn much more about our District clubs, their projects, 
their activities, their fundraisers & lots of fun with fellowship through visitations. This will 
definitely help me to run our District in future more successfully. Thanks! My District Lions by 
electing me as a Second Vice District Governor, got several opportunities to visit as a 
distinguish guest to other Districts in our Multiple District -4. I learnt much more unique qualities 
about the District meetings/Cabinet meetings, Seminars and will try to adopt some good 
examples for our District to become more efficient in all respects which is possible with your 
continuous support. Friends life is short and too many things to do & it is never ending. 

Lions, we want to pass our deepest condolences to our fellow Lions who are not with us 
today or those who have lost their family member & pray Almighty God to rest their soul 
in eternal peace. 

Congratulations Lions on your achievements through this year!  

There are few things which came across & are important keys which can help us to become 
more successful are as below:  

SOME WAYS FOR CLUB SUCCESS: 
Why Members Drop?  
Working Together: Dwelling on differences can lead to poor communication and unsatisfied 
members. This new clinic has been created to address the retention challenges that most 
directly affect the ability of a club to form a productive, cohesive group. 

Lengthy/Boring Meetings: Always one of the chief reasons given for leaving a club. Interesting 
and productive meetings are very important to the efficient functioning of your club. They are 
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also important to your members. Planning and running effective meetings that follow a well 
prepared agenda will help accomplish this. 

Club Politics/Cliques: Are politics getting in the way of club business? Member feedback 
indicates that too often club politics do get in the way. Do cliques within the club snub new 
members, making it difficult for them to feel a part of the group? Breaking down the cliques and 
politics will make your club environment welcoming and productive. All members will feel more 
interested and involved. 

Lack of Involvement: Once your club inducts new members, be sure to engage them in 
activities that interest them and allow them to take on leadership roles. Members who see they 
play an active role, important part in the club are far less likely to drop out. 

Retention is an ongoing team effort, led by the club president. Keeping your club efficient, 
productive, and meaningful to your members will result in many benefits: 
• a club that is a vital, respected part of your community 
• the ability to help people in need locally and globally 
• a club that offers personal and professional growth opportunities for members 

  
INVOLVE A U.S. VETERAN PROGRAM CERTIFICATION: - 
Please check at least one form of credentials used to verify U.S. veteran status: DD Form 214 - 
Certificate of Release or Discharge from Active Duty/ State or County Veterans ID card/ 
Department of Veterans Affairs ID card/ State Driver’s License designating veteran status/ VFW 
Card/ American Legion Membership Card or any other.  

Must Specify MILITARY BRANCH Check which branch of the military the veteran was a part of: 
❑ Air Force ❑ Army ❑ Coast Guard ❑ Marines ❑ National Guard ❑ Navy ❑ Reserves ❑ 
Other/Unknown ME701 EN 07/15 

 INVOLVE A U.S. VETERAN PROGRAM QUALIFICATION CRITERIA AND CERTIFICATION: 

U.S. Veteran Qualification Criteria: 

Eligible persons for the Involve a U.S. Veteran Program may receive an entrance or charter fee 
waiver when joining a Lions club. The program runs for three years, retroactive to July 1, 2013 
and through June 30, 2016. The entrance or charter fee waiver is available for up to 5,000 
qualifying U.S. veterans. 
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Eligible persons for the veteran program include Army, Navy, Air Force, Marines and Coast Guard 
personnel who are retired or were honorably-discharged from these services. National Guard and 
Reserve personnel who were called to active duty for other than training (persons may still be 
enlisted in these services) and other personnel the U.S. services consider a veteran are also 
eligible. 

U.S. Veteran Certification: 

Submit the Involve a U.S. Veteran Program Certification Form to the Accounts Receivable and 
Club Account Services Department if reporting a new member using MyLCI or send with the 
Report of Charter Members for new clubs or Monthly Membership Report (MMR) for existing 
clubs. All information requested must be provided, otherwise certification will be delayed. 

The waiver will be processed as a credit on the Lions club billing statement upon receipt of the 
certification form.  

Certifying Veteran Members: 

The district governor or club secretary is responsible for the reviewing verification documents 
provided by the U.S. veteran to determine if they satisfy the Involve a U.S. Veteran Program 
qualification criteria. Copies of verification documents do not need to be sent to LCI. 

 
SOME KEY QUESTIONS WHICH USUALLY COMES WHEN YOU TRY 
TO EXPLAIN ABOUT OUR LIONS ESPECIALLY TO A PROSPECTIVE 
LION: - 
Please take time to review the following Key Questions and suggested answers. Practice answering 
these questions with your fellow Lions and always remember to accentuate the positive. 

Who are the Lions? 
Lions are an international network of approximately 1.4 million men and women dedicated to making 
a difference locally and internationally. 

What do Lions do? 
Lions try their best to meet the needs of our communities and the world, ranging from assisting the 
visually impaired and working with local youth to medical missions and disaster relief. 

How are Lions relevant to today’s World? 
Since 1917, Lions have met the needs in their communities and continued to improve the areas in 
which they live. As long as there are needs around the world, we will work to meet those needs. 

How do I become a Lion? 
If you are interested in becoming a Lion, contact your local Lions club and express interest in 
learning more. A club locator can be found on the Lions Clubs International Web site 
www.lionsclubs.org. 
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Are there women Lions? 
Yes. Women are the single fastest growing segment of Lions. 

As in other community organizations, is the membership of Lions declining? 
No. Lions membership is increasing. Programs such as Family Clubs, Leo Clubs, Campus Lions 
Clubs and New Century Lions Clubs, are helping us adapt to meet the growing needs of the world 
around us. 

 
SOME OF THE OBLIGATIONS OF EACH CHARTERED CLUB SHOULD 
TRY TO BE AS FOLLOWS: 
a. To hold regularly scheduled meetings. 

b. Except as otherwise provided herein, to collect from each member minimum annual dues to cover 
international and district (single, sub- and multiple) dues and such other expenses as are necessary 
for club administration. 

c. To encourage and motivate regular attendance. 

d. To carry on activities for the advancement of the civic, cultural, social or moral welfare of the 
community and for the promotion of international understanding. 

e. To submit regular monthly reports to the International Office on forms provided by it containing such    
information as may be called for by the board of directors of the association. 

f. To report to the International Office the financial condition of the club upon request. 

g. To elect officers, annually, not later than April 15, whose terms of office shall commence on July 1 
following their election. 

h. To thoroughly investigate the background of all persons proposed for membership in the community 
where the proposed individual resides or has a place of business or is employed. 

i. To uphold, preserve and enhance the image of The International Association of Lions Clubs. 

j. To abide by the policies and requirements as determined, from time to time, by the International 
Board of Directors. 

k. To further the Lions Clubs International Purposes and Lions Code of Ethics. 

l. To resolve all disputes arising at the club level according to the Club Dispute Resolution Procedure 
set out, from time to time, in the Policy of the International Board of Directors. 

 

“We are visual creatures. When you doodle an image that captures the essence of an idea, you 
not only remember it, but you also help other people understand and act on it – which is 
generally the point of meetings in the first place.”                                                    ----Tom Wujec 
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By 2017-2018 Lions of the World target to serve 100 Million people: -

 
We often came across the question while visiting clubs as a district officer 
about club monthly membership report & some complain to report 
electronically. Now, there are ways to send report in time as below: 
 
MONTHLY MEMBERSHIP REPORT: -y Membership Report 
The Monthly Membership Report (MMR), is used by every Lions club to report monthly information 
regarding membership changes. The report is submitted to International Headquarters either by 
mail, fax or online through a membership site on the association’s Web site. A password is 
required to use the membership site on the Web site. Requests for passwords or questions can 
be directed to wmmr@lionsclubs.org   or support from mylci@lionsclubs.org   or call: (630)-468-6900 

The MyLCI website can be used by club secretaries to submit club monthly membership reporting, 
club service activities reports and view monthly statements. The MyLCI site also allows club 
secretaries to access and print membership rosters, membership cards, various reports and other 
membership information. Club secretaries can also edit current year and report the club’s next 
year officers via MyLCI. Club secretaries who report monthly membership activity and next year 
officers via MyLCI should not be required to submit the same to their district office as this 
information once entered in MyLCI, is immediately available to the district officers. It is 
recommended that all clubs use the MyLCI site for club management and reporting. To access 
the MyLCI page click, MyLCI Clubs without Internet access, can use the paper monthly 
membership report (MMR) (form c23a) to submit membership reporting information and the paper 
club officer reporting form (PU-101) to report the club’s next year officers. Paper forms can be 
requested and sent to:  

Lions Clubs International 
Member Service Center 
300 W. 22nd Street Oak Brook Illinois 60523 USA 
PHONE: 630.203.3830 FAX: 630.706.9295  
EMAIL: memberservicecenter@lionsclub.org 
 
Club treasurers can also use the MyLCI website to view monthly statements and semiannual 
invoices. Club treasurers can also pay their current balance through the MyLCI website. Officers 
of clubs placed on Status Quo can view club information and the club treasurer can pay current 
balances, but do not have access to other features on the MyLCI website. 
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At the district level, district governors, vice district governors, cabinet secretary, treasurers and 
district GLT & GMT coordinators can view club data within their district. District officers can also 
generate club and district directories (data download), rosters and reports. 

Website access to club and district information is also available to region and zone chairpersons. 
However, in order to be recognized in those positions, the newly elected district governor must 
first establish the district regions and zones through the MyLCI website, and then assign the 
appropriate chairpersons to their corresponding region/zone/clubs. 

To safeguard the privacy of membership data, passwords are required to use the membership 
site (MyLCI). Club and district officers use their LCI membership ID number to create and maintain 
their own user name and password. This process is called “Registration”. 

Multiple district, district and club officers in multiple districts/districts that are presently using their 
own databases have view access to all MyLCI functions and view and update access to some 
MyLCI functions. 

With the website registration process, the user’s password remains the same from year to year 
but is disabled if they no longer continue their term of office. After registration, the user name and 
password provide access to all of the requisite MyLCI functions even if the officer holds several 
positions at the club, district or multiple district level. The MyLCI functions that are available to 
each officer depend on their current roles within the association.  

Also, forgotten passwords can be retrieved by using MyLCI. From the MyLCI Logon page, the 
officer can click the Forgot your User Name or Password? After entering his or her membership 
ID number and responding to a previously selected security question, the original user name 
and/or password can be changed by the registered officer. 

 

A chart of the dates that a report can be filed is shown below: 

Month MMR Reporting WMMR Reporting 
July July 1-  July 20 July 1-  July 31 
August Aug 1 – Aug 20 Aug 1-  Aug 31 
September Sep 1 – Sep 20 Sep 1-  Sep 30 
October Oct 1 – Oct 20 Oct 1-  Oct 31 
November Nov 1 – Nov 20 Nov 1-  Nov 30 
December Dec 1 – Dec 20 Dec 1-  Dec 31 
January Jan 1 – Jan 20 Jan 1-  Jan 31 
February Feb 1 – Feb 20 Feb 1-  Feb 28 
March Mar 1 – Mar 20 Mar 1-  Mar 31 
April Apr 1 – Apr 20 Apr 1-  Apr 30 
May May 1 – May 20 May 1-  May 31 
June Jun 1 - Jun 20 Jun 1-  Jun 30 
 

2nd VDG



“ROAR OF THE LION”“ROAR OF THE LION”

Lions District 4-A2   “ROAR OF THE LION” Page 11

7 | P a g e  
 

As a club makes changes to their membership online, these changes occur automatically. Changes 
can continue to be made during this time as often as they wish. The report is cut off on the last day of 
each month, and no further changes can be made for that month. They must be included in the next 
month’s report. 

A club cannot file future reports month(s) ahead. If a month’s report is missed, the transaction is 
included in the next month’s paper submission or entered into WMMR. 

 

Leo Clubs Reporting: - 
Leo club officers, Leo club advisors and sponsoring Lions club officers have access to MyLCI 
which allows Leo clubs to report officers, members and service activities, as well as access free 
resources such as downloadable Leo certificates, membership cards, and new member guides. 
VII-4 There are two ways to report Leo club officer information – using MyLCI or by submitting the 
Leo-72 form to the Leo Club Program Department. 

When a Leo club submits its annual club officer information via the Leo-72 form, a MyLCI welcome 
email is automatically sent to the Leo club president and Leo club advisor. It is then the 
responsibility of the Leo club president and Leo club advisor to register with MyLCI and input the 
remaining club officer information. After a Leo club begins using MyLCI, they can submit all annual 
officer reports online and no longer need to submit the Leo-72 form. For more information about 
reporting Leo club officer and membership information, contact the Leo Club Program Department 
at leo@lionsclubs.org. 

 

Lioness Clubs Reporting: - 
Now according to the last recent Council of Governors meeting of our Multiple District -4 at 
Modesto, resolution is passed that Lioness Clubs will be a project of Sponsoring Lions Club. Since 
this is a latest change, proper guidelines are still under process. For more information, please 
contact District Governor or the District Cabinet Officers. 

Please Remember For the Next Year’s Officers:  
 

***Once you have entered your club's next year officers in MyLCI they will be able to register 
and log on to MyLCI beginning April 1. Once logged on, next year officers will be able to 
access the MyLCI Training Area to prepare for 2016-2017. 

I think that is enough for this time. If you have any further inquiries or concern, then please do not 
hesitate to contact me. See you soon at our convention at Cayucos. God Bless All!  

Sincerely with best lionistic regards from: 

MJF Lion Chiragkumar “Kevin” Patel 
2nd Vice District Governor (2015-2016) 

2nd VDG
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Dear Lions,
Hope you all are in the best lionistic spirits! Below are the reminders of some clubs Events:
Events:
1. North Fresno Lions Club Yearly Fundraiser:

 FEED FUNDRAISER FRIDAY, APRIL 29TH 2016 Clovis Veterans Memorial 808 4th St, Clovis, CA 
93612 6pm: No Host Margarita’s, Beer, and Wine Dinner Served at 7pm $60 Tickets Include Salad, 
Pasta, Rolls and ALL YOU CAN EAT CRAB Contact Jeanne Barsby at 559-644-5670 Credit Cards 
Accepted at Lionsclubcrabfeed.Eventbrite.com 

2. Visalia Sunset Lions Club annual Wine Tour:

Visalia Sunset Lions Annual Wine Tour Saturday -- May 7, 2016 Leaving the Carl’s Jr. / old Vons 
parking lot at 8:00 a.m. and returning at 5:00 p.m. Tickets $65.00 Catered Lunch Included Raffl  e 
Prizes We will be tasting at 3 wineries Get a FREE raffl  e ticket by bringing a used pair of glasses or a 
sandwich bag full of pop tops For more information or tickets contact: Lion Lyn Awbrey (559) 936-
2266 or Lion Dawn Piepenburg (559) 740-3707

3. Hanford Breakfast Lions Club's Pre-sale Fireworks Tickets Annual Fundraiser:

Hanford Breakfast Lions Club's Annual Fundraiser Fireworks Pre-Sale Tickets are been sold for rais-
ing fund for the Students Scholarships to support Community of Hanford School District. So, please 
contact if you are interested in supporting. For more information & to purchase or help selling, please 
Contact: Project Chair Lion Jim Gregory at (559) 816-6472 or Leo Advisors Lion Jim Boyd at (559) 
707-5301, Susan Boyd at (559) 707-4583, Merci Murillo at (559) 281-9940 and President Lion Fal-
guni Patel at (559) 270-8307

4. Laton Lions Club's 52nd Annual Rodeo Fundraiser honoring Law Enforcement:-

Laton Lions Club's annual fundraiser event is from April1st to April3rd'2016. 
On Friday April' 1st: Blood Drive, Barrel Racing in the arena, Bar & Music,
Saturday April 2nd: Parade goes through Streets of Laton, starts at 10a.m. 
Our District Governor Lion Craig Cooper will be given ride during this event along with others, 
At Rodeo grounds there will be lot of food, drinks, to watch
 CCPRA RODEO - $5.00 for admission starts at 11.00a.m. 
& Music by Kevin Blake Willard & Cadillac Cowboys - $5.00 for admission starts at 8.00p.m. , 
April3rd, Sunday Extreme BULL RIDING , Gate opens at 11.00a.m. Venue: RODEO Grounds, 6345 
Nares Ave, Laton CA 93242. 
For more information contact Lion Cynthia Nunes at (559) 362-8266

5. Fresno Unlimited Lions Club's 1st Cinco De Mayo Dinner/Dance:
Fresno Unlimited Lions Club's 1st Cinco De Mayo Dinner/Dance on the May 7th '2016 Donation tick-
ets are $25.00each. There will be Mexican Food Buff et, Includes drink (Tea, Lemonade, Horchata)  at 
Hinton Community Center, 2385 S Fairview Ave., Fresno, CA 93706. 
For more information please contact at (559) 273-6613 

2nd VDG



“ROAR OF THE LION”“ROAR OF THE LION”

Lions District 4-A2   “ROAR OF THE LION” Page 13

6. Kings Lions Club Annual Brewfest-2016:

Kings Lions Club is raising fund for the community for which they have organized Brewfest on June 
11th, 2016 from 5.00-9.00p.m. Plenty of Great Food, Brews, Wine, Live Music and FUN at Kings Li-
ons Complex on 19th Ave, Lemoore For more details for the event and Brewfest Tickets contact: Lion 
Dr.Jeff  at (559) 707-0840, Lion Ray Etchegoin at (559) 924-2935, Lion Peggy at (559) 707-9066  

So, fellow Lions please try to support clubs of our District and contact if you need any more informa-
tion or if you have an event for your club. See you soon at our district Convention at Cayucos 

April 22, 23, 24, 2016

Take a trip to beautiful Cayucos, California and support LIONS and enjoy the beautiful weather, shop-
ping, eating out and more...send your registration in NOW!

for more details and forms VISIT : www.4a2lions.com

Thanking you for the same!

Sincerely, 

MJF Lion Chiragkumar "Kevin" Patel

2nd VDG

The fi rst district meeting of 2016-17 will be 
Saturday, July 30, 2016 at Piccadilly Inn, 2305 W. Shaw Ave., Fresno, CA.  
Friday night will be a Grizzles Game/Dinner outing similar to the year 
before.  The cost has yet to be determined for meals and the game night.

 

In the Spirit of Lionism and a Servants Heart
Lion Cindy Aguilar
President/NR Chair
Fresno Host Lions Club
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Biographical Information 
Lion John Burns was born and raised in East Texas, graduating from Stephen F. 

Austin State University with a B.S. in Forestry. Upon graduation, he was 

commissioned a Second Lieutenant in the U.S. Marine Corps, and served 20 years in 

the Corps. He is currently working for a manufacturing company as the I.T. Director. 

Lion John has been married to his wife, Lion Judy, for 39 years and they have 4 

children and 9 grandchildren scattered across the U.S. from Alaska, California, New 

Mexico, and Alabama.

Lion History
Lion John joined the Riverdale Lions Club in May 2005, and has served as Tail-

Twister, Secretary, Vice-President, President, and Board Member. He has also 

served at the District level as a Region Chair, Cabinet Secretary, and GLT 

Coordinator.

Lion John is a Melvin Jones Fellow and Harry J. Aslan Fellow. He has received 

an MD4 Excellence Award, and has been Lion of the Year for the Riverdale Lions 

Club.

Committed to SERVICE
Lion John has demonstrated a life-long commitment to service.  As a youth he was 

active in Scouting, attaining Eagle Scout and serving on the local Council Camp Staff 

several years.  During college, he was a member of the Alpha Phi Omega fraternity, a 

service oriented fraternity. Lion John’s 20 years of service in the Marine Corps and his 

continuing service to Lions, and his local church as a lay speaker and church treasurer 

reflect his commitment to service.

Candidate for 2nd VDG
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Fellow Lions, Lioness and Leos of District 4-A2
Before I write about my favorite subject, I am reminding you that  your 
scrapbook and your newsletter contest entries will be judged at our 
Convention in April.  If you want your newsletter considered send me a 
copy by email  and I will print them and take them to the Convention.   The 
scrapbooks must be given to the District Secretary, Dick Piepenburg, by 4/22 
AM. The judging will be completed by our visiting dignitaries Friday 4/22 
afternoon. Good Luck to all.
Membership , Membership,  “Just Ask” it really works!  “Don’t Ask” also 
really works, I prefer the “Asking “results.  At the beginning of the year we 
were challenged by Governor, Craig Copper , to be “Plus One”  at this year’s 
end.  I have personally sponsored one member but our club lost three which 
means my club’s members  and I need to keep the rest of our members home 
and add three more to meet the Governor’s challenge.  We have 63 clubs 
in our  District, when you do the math, the target is Plus 63 members,  our 
year to date results as of this writing is Plus 19 and we are at the end of the 

third quarter.  What do you think? I think we can do it,  and grow our District to give our Governor the year that he has 
earned.
Membership is not just the number of members, it is so much more.  One working Lion can accomplish a lot within his/
her community, when we add another member the efforts and results double.  Sometimes the results triple because the 
new member brought new ideas and more enthusiasm into the clubs efforts.  We have communities within our District 
that have no Lions doing anything to help needy individuals that cannot help themselves.  That is what we do, we need 
help to serve those communities as well as our own area.  When a club, stops adding members it will begin to shrink , 
then they begin to lose their enthusiasm.  Next our friends and family members  begin to walk away looking  for more 
enjoyable endeavors.   The result is another club in District 4-A2 will close this year and another community will no 
longer  receive the needed Lion Service .   The more members we have the more we can serve, where do we want to be 
tomorrow?  We have many  under staffed clubs the truly struggle to serve their chosen communities.  We can continue 
to “Just Ask” someone and give them the opportunity to enjoy the Lion experience.
Our trophy,  I am sad to say, do to circumstances that I will not share at this time our Membership Gain Trophy may 
end on June 30, 2016.  This means that you may only have 3 more opportunities to have your club’s name added to 
the trophy which is; the third quarter, the fourth quarter and the total gain for the year.  Don’t let your club be left out,  
there are three major components’ to this contest:
Retain your members - “Keep your friends and family at home through the end of this year.”  
Add Members - “just Ask your friends and family members  to join you in a Life Changing Experience”
Keep your Club alive - excited and doing the needed Community Service (report your progress)

Are you interested in a success story?  Picture a 65 year old Lions club that had been struggling with fi nancial and 
membership issues for many years.  They  began the year with 10 members but a long time member left about six 
months ago because the club had lost its focus.  In February 2016, their fi nancial issues were appropriately addressed.  
In mid February the with some outside support they made an effort attract new members, they “ Asked”. As of this 
writing the club has added 10 new members with 2 more pending that have not been entered into the LCI System .
The club grew from nine members to 20 members in less than 45 days.  You will not fi nd another club that is more 
focused, more enthusiastic, more excited or more motivated. This is a real club that did some exceptional  things in a 
short period of time, your club can do the same.  “Just Ask”

in Lionism

F. Dean Church
PDG/GMT
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         Membership Growth Trophy
  

The new Membership Growth recognition trophy 
was unveiled at the second Cabinet Meeting in 
Lemoore.   The Lion that stands on the top of the 
trophy came from Pennsylvania, the base was made 
by an Auberry, CA  cabinet maker so we can safely 
say it is a “one of a kind” trophy.   It is a three year 
trophy that offers 15 opportunities for your club 
to be recognized by having the highest net gain in 
membership for a quarter or the highest total net 
gain for the year.  The trophy will be presented to 
the winning club at the fi rst Cabinet Meeting or 
Convention following the close of the quarter and 
the winning club is identifi ed.  Each quarterly win-
ner will retain the trophy until it is time for it to be 
update for the next recipient.  The club who’s name 
appears on the trophy the most during the three year 
contest will keep the trophy for all to see when you 
visit their club.
Contest rules are as follows:
Participating clubs must be in good standing with 
Lions Clubs International.
Membership results must be positive: example a) 
previous results -2 members, current quarter net +3 
members equals + 1 for the quarter;  example b) 
previous results +10 members, current quarter net 
+3 members equals +3 for the quarter.

The minimum requirement ; the club’s membership net total must exceed the membership numbers record on the last 
day of the previous year and must increase by 1 member during the contest quarter.
There will be 12 quarterly winners, the club with the highest net gain in membership for the quarter.
There will be 3 annual winners, the club that has the highest net gain in Membership for each year.
LCI, MD-4 & District 4-A2 dues for the new member must be paid.
The trophy must be returned in the same condition as it was when you took possession.
Branch Club members are included in parent club totals.
New Clubs do not qualify for this award their Charter year.
 There are two primary components of membership growth, the fi rst is member retention, keep the members that 
you have.  There are always recognizable signs that indicates a member is less than excited about being a Lion, i.e., he 
or she stops attending meetings or club events, slow to pay dues, nonparticipant during meetings, becomes antisocial, 
etc.  Sometimes it is easier to retain one rather than fi nd one. Second, “Ask One”, new members are out there,  we just 
need to invite them to join a club that they fi nd attractive and is doing the things that they want to be associated with. 
 There is an easy formula to win your club name plate on the trophy;  Retain Members + Add New Members = 
growth.  I am always available to assist you with planning and conducting membership drives.
 Congratulations to our fi rst club to receive this recognition; the Fresno Diwata Lions Club.  They recorded a net 
gain of 12 members during the fi rst quarter of year 2014-2015. Awesome!

Good Recruiting to all
F. Dean Church, 
PDG/GMTC 
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559-210-2207

 STATEMENT  

BILL TO: 

District 4-A2 Directory 
2016 – 2017 Advertising Order Form 

(Deadline June 1st) 
Please Enter our Order for our AD in the Directory 
[  ]  Copy Attached (Use Box Sizes on Left) 
[  ]  Business Card Attached (Do Not Staple) 

We are starting fresh this year so kindly  
send new, clean ad copy…it can be the same 
as last year but I just want fresh copy please 

and thank you! 

[  ]  Email ad copy with contact information 
         to: lioncindy128@yahoo.com 
[  ]  My Check for Payment Enclosed 
[  ]  Mail Check & Order Form to:  
       District 4-A2 Lions 
 c/o Cindy Aguilar 
 6363 East Woodward Avenue 
 Fresno, CA 93727 

FOR HELP! 

Call
Cindy Aguilar 
559-210-2207 cell 

or
559-233-2101 work
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District Student Speaker Contest is 
Saturday, April 23, 2016

in Cayucos
Plan on attending & supporting out 

Youth
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District 4 A2 
Bearskin Meadow Camp for Diabetics

Every summer diabetic children hike, swim, sing songs, play games, and sleep 
outside under the stars at a camp high in the Sierras since 1960. A happy sound 
of laughter disperses through the still air as campers and counselors play and 
toil without a care.

The kids who go to camp are the kids learn how to deal with their diabetic. 
Together we help these boys and girls enjoy their camp by maintaining this 
camp. Please let Walt or myself if we will see you this memorial day.

Lions are needed every Memorial Day Weekend, so plan with your club to 
join us at Bearskin Meadow. You will be served three meals a day, and sleep 
under the stars. Bring you gloves, and rakes, hammers and saw as this is a work 
weekend. We have been working at Bearskin Meadows for three years now. 
This is a project that all Lions in our district can come up and help. There is a 
job for everyone. Working in the nurses’ station, craft shed, dorms, kitchen.  
Whatever you can do, we can use you.

Donations are sent to the district treasurer/Bearskin Meadows. building a new
     
Questions cal                                                                            l
PDG Judy Arribere-Woolley       
District Chairman for Bearskin Meadows DYF Camp  
559 916 2521   judyarribere@aol.com
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District 4-A2  59th Annual Convention 
Friday- Sunday 

April 22- 24, 2016 

District Governor CRAIG COOPER 

Name of Lion, Lioness or Leo E-Mail Address

Address City Zip Code Cell Phone

Club Name Region Zone District or Club Office Held

Name of Guest or Other Lion

Convention Package Plan Includes:
Registration, Convention Pin, Friday’s Food Fair, 
Saturday’s Lunch & Governor’s Dinner, Sunday Breakfast

Lions & Guest

Friday

Saturday
Melvin Jones 
Luncheon 12pm

Saturday
 Dinner

Sunday 
Breakfast

Lions & Guest attending the convention 
are required to register (Food Fair 

included )

International Food Fair

Hamburgers, Hot Dogs, Potato Salad, Chips, 
Cookies, Assorted Soft Drinks

_____ Cayucos Tri-Tip       _____Chicken Breast
Baked Potato, Chili Beans, Salad, Garlic Toast, Pie & 

Ice Cream. Assorted Beverages 

Orange Juice, Apple Juice, Coffee, Tea, Mix Fruit 
Cup, Scrambled Eggs, Hash Browns, Sausages

Cabinet 
Dress Attire

$ 25.00

$15.00

FREE

$30.00

$38.00

$18.00

Business 
Casual Attire

$               .00

$      0.00

SEND CONVENTION 
REGISTRATION TO:

Make check payable To:
District 4-A2

Mail To: Cabinet Treasure
Jan Betty- Taylor

710 N. Vista, Visalia, Ca  93292
559.802.3345 or 559.909.1817

HEADQUARTERS HOTEL
Cayucos Beach Inn
333 S. Ocean Ave.

Cayucos, Ca  93430

Phone: (805) 995.2828
Fax: (805)995.0131

admin@cayucosbeachinn.com

No Vacancy 

CONVENTION CHAIR:

PDG WALTER JUAREZ
4032 W. Crowley Ct.
Visalia, Ca  93291

waltjuarez08@aol.com
559.741.1044 or 559.308.4154

$               .00

Summer 
Beach Wear

Post Marked
Before

April 7th

PostMarked
After

April 7th

$100.00$ 90.00

$40.00

$              .00

$               .00

$               .00

Formal
 Attire

FREE

$18.00$15.00

DISTRICT 4-A2 CONVENTION PINS ( $3.00 EACH ) $               .00

Total Amount Including Registration     = $               .00

Optional Stays near Cayucos:
Cambria, Ca

Morro Bay, Ca

CAYUCOS, CA

me of Lion, Lioness or Leo

Lions, Can You 
See Us Now

Early Bird Special!

Pch. Rodger Powell and his wife pdg. Judy. Powell will be the speaker
 at the. Melvin. Jones luncheon at the convention 



“ROAR OF THE LION”“ROAR OF THE LION”

Lions District 4-A2   “ROAR OF THE LION” Page 21

District 4A2 Lions 2016 Annual Convention 

WHERE:  201 State Park Road, Morro Bay   
TELEPHONE:  805-772-1923 
WHEN: 9:30 AM Friday, April 22, 2016 
FEE: $58 includes Golf Cart, small bucket range balls 
DEADLINE: April 12, 2016 – (Golf Course requires guarantee) 

FORMAT:         4 Man Scramble
RULES:             No cut-offs or tank tops, soft spikes required!

E-MAIL TELPHONE 
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Club Name Chairperson

Address City

E-Mail Address Region 

Zip Code

What Type of Food Will be Prepared 

Cell PhoneZone

Mail To:     Cabinet Treasurer 
        Jan Beatty- Taylor 
        710 N. Vista, Visalia, Ca  93292 

Chairperson

City

Region 

Zip Code

be Prepared 

Cell PhoneZone

NE!!! FFOOD UUSSICC && FUN foorr EEVVEEEERYOONDD, MU

CCAAAAYYYYUUUUUCCCCCOOOOOSSSSSS BBBBBBEEEEEEAAAAAACCCCCHHHHH IIIIINNNNNNNN 

33333 SSSSSOOOOOUUUUUTTTTTTHHHHH  OOOOOOCCCCCCEEEEEAAAAANNNNN  AAAAVVVEEE.. 

CCAAAAYYYYYUUUUUCCCCCOOOOOSSSSSS,,,,,  CCCCCAAAAAA  999993333344443333000

3333333
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waltjuarez08@aol com
judyarribere@aol.com. 
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District 4 A2
Bearskin Meadow Camp for Diabetics



“ROAR OF THE LION”“ROAR OF THE LION”

Lions District 4-A2   “ROAR OF THE LION” Page 26

TOTAL NUMBER OF 
SERVICE ACTIVITIES 

800

TOTAL NUMBER OF 
LION HOURS 

TOTAL NUMBER OF 
PEOPLE SERVED 

District 4-A2 
District Governor Craig Cooper 

2015-16 Centennial  Report 

22,733 192,151

TOTAL NUMBER OF 
CLUBS REPORTING 

32 of 
63

Vision 
56

Hunger 
86

Environment 
44

Youth 
151

Youth Environment Hunger Vision

0

2.5

5

7.5

10
10

5

8

5

Legacy Projects are visible gifts that commemorate our 
Centennial and address specific needs in your 
community.  They are designed to help clubs connect 
with their communities and create a visible and lasting 
Lions legacy.  With three levels of participation, there’s an 
opportunity for every club to get involved.  Plan your 
Centennial Legacy projects today!

Legacy Projects
Prepared by: Lion Lydia Martinez, Centennial Coordinator 

Parlier Lions Club donates a flag, flag pole   
and community garden to the City of Parlier.

NUMBER OF CENTENNIAL SERVICE 
ACTIVITIES, 2015- 2016

NUMBER OF CLUBS COMPLETING 1- 4 
CENTENNIAL SERVICE ACTIVITIES

Membership 
Gain/Loss 

+16 

 Legacy Projects 
2 

Funds Raised 
$214,475 

Funds Donated 
$159,306
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For nearly 100 years, Lions have served their

communities and impacted millions of people

around the world. In celebration of our 100th

anniversary, we are asking you to help reach our

Centennial Service Challenge goal of serving 100

million people by June 30th, 2018. Your club can

play a part in reaching our goal, and you can

earn special Centennial recognition when you

serve!

Earn Special Centennial Recognition 
for Your Club
Your club can earn a Centennial Banner Patch with a

special gemstone design each year you sponsor a

Global Service Action project impacting Youth, Vision,

Hunger or the Environment.

• Each gemstone represents the number of

different Global Service Action Campaigns that

your club participates in during the fiscal year. 

• The more campaigns you participate in, the

more gemstones you can earn for your banner

patch. 

• Earn a diamond-level Centennial Banner Patch

by participating in all four Global Service Action

Campaigns!

Your club can earn up to four Centennial 

Banner Patches by participating in each year of 

the Centennial Service Challenge.

2014 - 2015

CENTENNIAL
L I O N S  C L U B S  I N T E R N AT I O N A L

Service Challenge

S
IN

C
E

 1
91

7

All Centennial service activities must be
reported through MyLCI’s Service Activity
Report to receive recognition.

2014 - 2015

CENTENNIAL
L I O N S  C L U B S  I N T E R N AT I O N A L

Service Challenge

S
IN

C
E

 1
91

7

2014 - 2015

CENTENNIAL
L I O N S  C L U B S  I N T E R N AT I O N A L

Service Challenge

S
IN

C
E

 1
91

7

2014- 2015

CENTENNIAL
L I O N S  C L U B S  I N T E R N AT I O N A L

Service Challenge

S
IN

C
E

 1
91

7

J O I N  T H E

Centennial 
Service Challenge!

Bannera Patch next page
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District 4-A2 is proud to announce that three of our clubs 
have already earned the 4-Diamond Banner patch! This in-
dicates these clubs have performed work in each of the four 
Centennial Service Challenge categories: Vision, Youth, 
Hunger and Environment.



“ROAR OF THE LION”“ROAR OF THE LION”

Lions District 4-A2   “ROAR OF THE LION” Page 31

PLEASE TYPE OR PRINT

CLUB ACTIVITY REPORT 
FOR THE MONTH OF 

__________December_____________ 
      MONTH JUST COMPLETED

ALL CLUB ACTIVITY MUST BE REPORTED EACH MONTH ON THIS FORM AND  MAILED BY THE 20th OF THE 
REPORTING MONTH 

TOP DISTRICT CLUB WILL BE DETERMINED ONLY FROM INFORMATION REPORTED ON THIS FORM. 

Club Identification No.    2349 CLUB NAME: Lemoore Lions Club DATE: 1/01/2015 
DISTRICT 4-A2 REGION:     Western ZONE:     2 

Service Projects* Fund Raising Projects* 
Date of Project Number of Members 

Participating  
in Project 

Number of 
Man Hours 

Money 
Expended on 

Project 

Date of Project Amount Raised Number of Members 
Participating  

in Project 

Number of 
Man Hours 

00/00/14 00 00 $0000.000     $      
         $         $     
         $         $     

Number of Club Officers attending a 
Zone Advisory Meeting this month 0 Number of Members as of July 1 27 Participated in Flag Day this 

month – May  
Check 

Number of Non-Officer Members attending 
a Zone Advisory Meeting this month 0 Number of members at end of this 

period 29 Participated in White Cane 
Day this month 

Check 

Number of Club Officers attending a 
District Cabinet Meeting this month 0 Number of new members gained this 

month 0 Participated in Student 
Speaker Contest this month 

Check 

Number of Non-Officer Members attending 
a District Cabinet Meeting this month 0 Number of members dropped due to 

death 0 Published a Newsletter or 
Bulletin this month 

Check 

Number of Certified Delegates attending 
the MD-4 Convention this month 0 Number of members dropped due to 

transfer to another club 0 Sponsored a New Lions Club 
this month 

Check 

Number of Non-Delegate Members 
attending the MD-4 Convention this month 0 Number of members dropped for any 

reason other than death or transfer 1 Sponsored a New Leo Club 
this month 

Check 

Number of Certified Delegates attending 
the District 4-A2 Convention this month 0 Average percentage of active member 

attendance this month 99% This Club is a Member of the 
Lions Eye Foundation 

Check 

Number of Non-Delegate Members 
attending the 4-A2 Convention this month 0 Number of Youth Exchange Students 

Sponsored 0 This Club is a Member of the 
Lions Ear Foundation 

Check 

Number of Members attending the 
Ensenada Operation Friendship trip 0 Number of Proud Lions Awarded this 

month 0       

Number of official club visitations this month      2 Membership and Activity Reports mailed by the 
20nd of the reporting month  

Date Mailed:   1/01/2015 

Visited all of the clubs in the Zone since 
July 1 

Check Semi-Annual Dues paid to Lion International by–
July & Jan 

Date Paid: 07/14/2014 

Number of times club was published in 
newspaper or other media  (Attach Articles) 

1 Semi-Annual Dues paid to MD-4 by-
 August and February

Date Paid: 08/27/2014 

Number of Members participating in the 
Bearskin Meadows Camp project this 
month 

    0 Amount of money donated by the club this month 
List names of each Donee in section below. $9,100 

CONTINUE ADDITIONAL INFORMATION ON SEPARATE SHEETS: TYPE ANY INFORMATION AND GIVE MORE DETAILS 
1. 5 Lions helped the Hanford Breakfast Lions Club with their annual Breakfast with Santa. Total of 20 hours worked and served over 500 people. 
2. 7 Leos helped the Hanford Breakfast Lions Cub with their annual Breakfast with Santa. Total of 28 hours worked. 
3. 13 Lions Participated in the Christmas Parade to help pass out flyers for our annual Breakfast with Santa. Total of 26 hours worked. 
4. 8 Leos Participated in the Christmas Parade to help pass out flyers for our annual Breakfast with Santa. Total of 16 hours worked. 
5. 18 Lions worked our annual Lemoore Lions Breakfast with Santa. Total of 160 hours worked and served over 925 people. 
6. 14 Leos helped the Lemoore Lions with their annual Breakfast with Santa. Total of 98 hours worked and served over 925 people. 
7. Lemoore Lions donated $350 to the Local Soup Kitchen 
8. Lemoore Lions donated $7,000 to West Hills College for Scholarships. 
9. Lemoore Lions Donated $250 to the Lemoore Police Presents on Patrol. 
10. Lemoore Lions Donated $1,000 for Presents on Patrol to feed the hungry. 
11. Lemoore Lions Donated $300 for gift baskets for the Nursing Home. 
12. Lemoore Lions Donated $200 for the City of Lemoore Shoe Drive. 
13. 8 Lions Helped the Lemoore Police Department wrap gifts for Presents on Patrol on 12-17-14. Total of 32 Hours worked. 
14. 6 Lions helped the Lemoore Police Department distribute gifts and food for Presents on Patrol on 12-19-14. Total of 18 hours worked and served 50 

families with a total of 230 people served. 
15. 3 Leos helped the Lemoore Police Department distribute gifts and food for Presents on Patrol on 12-19-14. Total of 9 hours worked. 
16. 8 Lions helped wrap gifts for the Elderly at the Kings Nursing and Rehabilitation Center on 12-13-14. Total of 24 hours worked.
17. 12 Lions helped distribute gifts and sang Christmas Carols for the Elderly at the King Nursing and Rehabilitation Center. Total of 18 hours 

worked and served 48 people. 
18. 13 Leos helped distribute gifts to the elderly at the Kings Nursing and Rehabilitation Center. Total of 19 hours worked and served 48 people. 
19. 10 Lions hosted a Movie Night for the Lemoore Leos for all their hard work throughout the year. Total of 50 hours worked and served 14 Leos and 

Cubs. 

Signature of Club President: 

President Lion Greg Martella 
EMAILED TO DG - iamlionanthony@yahoo.com
CS - parlierlions@yahoo.com; RC AND ZC – 

1/01/15 - INPUT TO INTERNATIONAL  

Signature of Club Secretary: 

Lion Bill Mayer 

RETAIN A COPY OF THIS REPORT FOR YOUR RECORDS.  MAIL A COPY TO:  DISTRICT GOVERNOR, CABINET SECRETARY AND ZONE CHAIR.
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District 4-A2 Governor 
Craig Cooper


